
 
 

Manchester Community Advisory Council 
 

Minutes of April 5, 2022 MCAC Meeting 
Virtual ZOOM Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 
 

The meeting was called to order by Carol Malmquist at 6:32 p.m. 
 
County representatives: Jennifer Haro, David Forte, Melissa Mohr 
Members in attendance: Amber Brown, Ray Pardo, Carol Malmquist, Carrilu 
Thompson, Janelle Overton, Scott Billingsley, Robin Williams 
Excused Absences:  Kari Kaltenborn-Corey, 
Guests in Attendance: Ana Serena Langone, Jamin Mason, Vanessa Davis and Susan 
Shaw 
 
David Forte and Melissa Mohr from the Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) 
provided a TIP update. The program covers 2023-2028. Road funding for the program 
comes from fuel tax, property tax, transportation impact fees, grants and a few smaller 
funding sources. Maintenance and preservation is the priority for all funds. TIP project 
priorities are determined through a variety of evaluations of needs within the 
community. TIP is here today to ask the public what they believe the needs are in the 
community. You can submit suggestions and learn more at www.kitsapgov.com/pw  
 
MCAC members questioned David Forte about various Manchester specific TIP 
impacts and priorities.  
 
Review and approve March minutes: 
Ray Pardo moved to pass with corrections. Amber Brown seconds. The minutes were 
passed unanimously. Carrilu Thompson abstained because she was not in attendance at 
the February meeting.  
 
Ray Pardo Library Update: The library is closed as of Sunday, 4/1/22. The interior work 
will be done near Memorial weekend, just in time for the Salmon Bake. The closest 
library alternative is the Port Orchard library. If anyone is interested in providing 
coleslaw at the Salmon Bake they are searching for someone.  
 
Our MCAC postcard was sent out. Thanks to Janelle and Amber for leading that effort. 
 

http://www.kitsapgov.com/pw


 
 

Manchester Community Advisory Council 
Waste Management shared an update about a trash compactor failure at the Bremerton 
Transfer Staion that has impacted their ability to pick up trash. It is also closed to people 
dropping off trash. It has been resolved as of today.  
 
Carrilu Thompson shared that the Flea Market will be the first Saturday. MCA is 
looking for booths ($40)! They will meet at Port Orchard library while Manchester is 
closed. 
 
We received the updated zoning use table. MCAC feels that their suggestions were 
ignored regarding the zoning updates. Carrilu Thompson feels that the community 
comments were not considered adequately. Jennifer Haro shared that every comment 
made was read and discussed by the committee at a public meeting. Many comments 
were read and appreciated by the committee but were not influential in code changes.  
 
The group discussed ways the table could be easier to read in the future.  
 
Jamin Mason, vice chair of the People's Party of Washington, asked if the zoning 
changes would affect the homeless shelter on Mile Hill. He was told it wouldn’t. He 
said he supports the shelter. 
 
Ana Langone has applied for the business MCAC position.  
 
The next MCAC meeting will be May 3, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. via ZOOM. 
 
Ray Pardo motions to adjourn the meeting. Janelle Overton Seconds. Passed 
unanimously. Meeting Adjourned 7:42 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


